





LAS POSITAS COLLEGE


Classified Senate


Minutes





April 22, 2004





Present:	Elizabeth Noyes, Janice Cantua, Carol Abert, Jennifer Ortiz, Dee Sanchez, Doris Scott, Roni Jennings, Connie Bish, Connie Reding, Mark Smythe Giovanni Ortiz, Heidi Ulrech, Linda Peifer, Karen Kit, Teresa Costa, Donna Hawkinson, Ann Jones, Henry Lau (guest)








1.	CALL TO ORDER


Elizabeth Noyes called the meeting to order at 2:32 p.m.





2.	GOOD OF THE ORDER


a. M.S.O.s


There was M.S.O.s for Ms. Jennings, Ms. Cantua and Ms. Reding.  There was also a standing ovation given to Ms. Carol Abert on her retirement.





A moment was taken to introduce Mr. Mark Smythe from the union.





3.	NEW BUSINESS


a. LPC Appreciation Day – The lunch is scheduled for Wednesday, May 19.  The luncheon has a Happy Days 50’s theme.  





	A motion was made to approve $100 donation to the appreciation luncheon.


	MSC: Roni Jennings/Karen Kit


	all in favor





	Mr. Smythe offered a donation on behalf of the Union for the appreciation luncheon.  The members appreciate the offer of the donation.  Ms. Kit will be working on requesting a donation from the Faculty Association.





b. Constitution and By-Laws Discussion Board – The corrected statement for Classified membership is “The Classified Senate membership shall include all regular classified employees, including confidential and supervisory personnel, assigned to Las Positas College.”  The members agree to this new statement because it is all inclusive.





A motion was made to approve the statement for the By-laws.


MSC: Connie Reding/Carol Abert


	all in favor





	c. Elections Committee – The nominations are as follows; Senator I Connie Bish, Senator II Constance Hildebrand, Senator III Virginia Edwards, Senator IV vacant, Treasurer Roni Jennings, Activity Coordinator(s) Lettie Camp and Donna Hawkinson.  There were no volunteers for the President and Vice-President vacancies.  Ms. Noyes reminded the members of how important the Classified Senate will be during the next year when planning will be taking place.  Ms. Bish informed the members that if someone wanted to volunteer for a vacancy that President Halliday would make sure they have the full support of their supervisor.  Ms. Noyes and Ms. Sanchez will meet with President Halliday regarding the situation.  The members discussed having the Union support classified in their request for release time.  Mr. Smyth expressed his support for release time.        
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	Ms. Noyes informed the members that the current nominations would be accepted and the voting will continue.





	Ms. Noyes provided a registration form to anyone interested in the Granlibakken Leadership Conference scheduled June 24-26, 2004.  





	d.  Administrator Evaluations – A Draft Dean Evaluation Survey was read by Ms. Noyes to the members.  The Academic Senate would like to know if the classified concerns are reflected in this document.  The members were in agreement with the questions on the Draft Dean Evaluation.


 


	e. Convocation Day – The Convocation Committee consists of 4 representatives from each campus.


The District is currently requesting two classified volunteers for this committee.  Some of the meetings will take place during the summer.  





4.	APPROVAL OF MINUTES


	The 3/25/04 Minutes were approved as amended.


	MSC: Dee Sanchez/Ann Jones


	all in favor





5.  	REPORTS


	President’s Report – Ms. Noyes informed the members that Sierra Bay Contractors will be doing the construction of the new PE Building.  At the Board meeting there was the issue brought up about non-union contractors being able to bid on District work.  President Halliday gave recognition to Carol Abert for her years of service to LPC.  At the Chancellor’s Council meeting the Administrator Evaluations Task Force announced they would be recommending a combination of a commercial web-based product and a paper process for the evaluations.  The goal is to be fully online in two years.  The Task Force hopes to have a model available by the end of May, before faculty leave for summer.  They are targeting August or September to implement a pilot evaluation program.  The discussion of the Convocation Day Committee focused on planning and creating unity between the two colleges.  





Vice President’s Report – Ms. Bish informed the members that at the President’s Council meeting it was announced that California Institute of Integral Studies will lease classroom space on the weekends.  CIIS is a four-year college that will offer B.A., M.A. and PhD degrees in the Humanities.  CIIS may be hiring LPC faculty.  President Halliday made note that this would have no affect on classified staff.  The members discussed what some of the affects could be on the security staff, technology staff, custodial staff and office space.





Activity Coordinator’s Report – Ms. Reding informed the members that Flex Day had the best participation ever and they appreciate everyone’s participation.  The Classified Senate will have an end of the year potluck for the May 27 meeting.





Treasurer’s Report – Ms. Ortiz reported that the Social account has a balance of $1,202.79 and the Awards account has a balance of $564.24. 





Senators’ Reports:


Group I – No report.





Group II – No report.
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Group III – No report.





Group IV – Ms. Abert’s last day is next Friday.  Ms. Abert mentioned that her position will be posted and it is now a full time position.


	


	Committee Reports:


	Bookstore – Ms. Bish reported that the committee held a long discussion on what are appropriate funding requests.  The total amount requested was $152,000 and it must be reduced to $115,000.





	Food Services – No report.





	Health/Safety	– No report.





	Planning & Budget – Ms. Bish reported that there is now a prioritized list of classified positions and that some positions were held over until 2005.  There were 23 positions requested and 2 did not have job descriptions.  There are approximately $250,000 to $300,000 available funds because LPC does not have to match funds anymore.  The goal is to hire for the positions by July 1, 2004.  On April 29 the Committee will make a list on the final ranking of the classified positions and then President Halliday will make the final decisions on which positions will be filled.  There are 2 Professional Experts on the list with high priority.





	Scholarship – There were 300 applications for scholarships submitted.





	Staff Development – The Staff Development Committee funded 4 conference proposals at the    April 12 meeting.  





	Student Success – No report.





	Technology – The Committee continues to review the Technology Master Plan in the works for the campus.





6.	SEIU Local 790 – The Sunshine Letter has been submitted to the District.  The classified survey results were basically that classified would like more money and better benefits.  The Union is moving forward and there may be a contract in place by September.





7.	GOOD OF THE ORDER


	Ms. Kit requested volunteers for graduation day from 7:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m.  


	


	Ms. Hawkinson expressed that the Classified Newsletter was great.





8.	ADJOURNMENT


	President Elizabeth Noyes adjourned the meeting at 4:00 p.m. 
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